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As ordered reported by the House Committee on Oversight and Reform on March 26, 2019 
 
Millions of Dollars  2019  2019-2024  2019-2029  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  

Deficit Effect  0  0  0  
Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  *  n.e.  

Pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2030? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

n.e. = not estimated; * = between zero and $500,000. 
 

H.R. 964 would amend the Presidential Transition Act of 1963. Specifically, the legislation 
would update existing laws regarding presidential transition teams and security clearances, 
financial disclosures, and ethics. 

Using information from the General Services Administration and the Office of Government 
Ethics, CBO expects that most of the costs for those activities would not be covered by the 
federal government but instead would be paid for from private donations. Thus, CBO 
estimates that the federal cost to implement the bill would be insignificant. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 


